

**Radnor Township**  
**Stormwater Management Advisory Committee (SWMAC) Agenda**  
**7:00pm, Thursday December 11, 2014**



1. Call to Order
  
2. Review and approve meeting minutes from November 13, 2014 SWMAC Meeting.  
*(10 minutes)*
  
3. Public comment.  
*(10 minutes)*
  
4. Old Business/New Business: Committee Term Limits, Rain Barrel (include residents outside and upstream of Township watersheds?), RFP for Township Culvert Evaluation, update on West Wayne Preserve Project and North Wayne Basin, 616 Heather Lane (existing SWM easement in lieu of fee?)  
*(30 minutes)*
  
5. Stormwater Administrator.  
*(45 minutes)*
  
6. Financial and Project Analysis  
*(20 minutes)*
  
7. Set the date and time for the next subcommittee meeting.  
*(5 minutes)*
  
8. Adjourn meeting

**Radnor Township**  
**Stormwater Management Advisory Committee (SWMAC)**  
**Draft Meeting Minutes from November 13, 2014 Meeting**



**Present:**

Charles  
Paige  
Heather  
Regina  
Paul  
Maya  
Joe

**Review/Approve meeting minutes:**

The November 13, 2014 meeting minutes were approved.

**Call for public comment:**

Mr. Jim Giderich (mechanical engineer) was concerned with actual verses typical rainfall amounts for Radnor Township. He cited various rain events per rain gauge information. He also stated some of the outfall pipe diameters are too small and are a disaster waiting to happen. Steve asked that he put his concerns in writing and submit to our committee and the BOC. Jim also asked for various existing storm sewer information. Steve had indicated that the Township has very little record information for sewer in the Eagle Road area. Lastly, Jim had made various design suggestions for the Chamoumix Bridge Replacement Project.

**Old Business/New Business:**

Heather provided feedback from the BOC in regards to the inventive/credits program. Reaffirmed that credits program needs more work prior to adopting the program. We will work with the firm hired as the SWM Administrator and refine the program in 2015. We will recommend a dollar amount to put aside for the residential incentive program. A concept of a 5% limit of the total user fee was discussed.

Heather again reiterated (both current and previous recommendation) to the BOC that our committee does not recommend spending impact fee funds for the digitization project and that we would re-evaluate this project in 2 years.

Steve mentioned that he has not heard back from the BOC in regards to the SWMAC member term limits.

Steve answered questions in regards to the Stormwater Administrator RFQ. Steve stated that he should have cost estimates by mid-December and that all info will then come back to the committee for feedback.

Maya asked about the effort to avoid rip rap in stormwater projects. Steve offered that when suggest projects to move forward that the committee would offer guidance for best management practices focus on volume control and other strategies that reduce volume upstream as part of this project.

Steve provided a chart of our 12+/- projects from last meeting and provided some of the details we had asked for. Projects on this list are not in any particular order. We discussed linking Midland Avenue and Iven Culvert Projects as well as linking Banbury and North Wayne Field and linking South Devon and West Wayne Preserve and that the center of Wayne would be in front of the coin dealer/mainline pizza. The committee agreed that the list should be revised to include the project watershed. Lastly, it was discussed that Belrose should not belong on the list.

It was also discussed that we should identify series of hot spots and not just propose stormwater projects here and there. We also discussed partnering with PADOT and other municipalities that contribute to our flooding. It was also discussed that we call the project priority list a "process scope and sequence".

The Darby Paoli Road project was identified as a lower priority at this time as no homes are being flooded; events only impact motorists a few times during the year.

It agreed as a process issue that any committee member can ask that an item be on the agenda and it will be put on the agenda for the next meeting. However, the chairman can put a committee member requested agenda item on a future meeting due to priority agenda items that need to be addressed in a timely manner.

Meeting adjourned 9:10 pm. The next meeting schedule for November 13, 2014.